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EOC RPF Meeting
	Date / Time:
	14th December 2016
	0930 hours

	Location:
	CR2, Millennium Point 

	Chair:
	Jeremy Brown
	JB
	General manager

	Vice chair:
	Adrian Gibson 
	AG
	EOC Commander

	
	Jenny Cocks
	JC
	EOC Commander 

	
	Liz Parker 
	LP
	EOC Regional Training 

	
	Vickie Whorton 
	VW
	EOC Clinical Manager 

	
	Lucy Butler 
	LJB
	Human Resources

	
	Sally Hampson 
	SH
	UNITE

	
	Gillian Wilson 
	GW
	Unison 

	
	Emma Musticone 
	EM
	Unison 

	
	Jackie Hull
	JH
	Unison 

	
	Reena Farrington 
	RF
	Unison 

	
	Stuart Gardner 
	SG
	Unison 

	
	Peter Green 
	PG
	Unison 

	By Invite
	
	
	

	Secretariat:
	Louise Bowater
	LB
	PA to Jeremy Brown


	1
	Apologies

	

	1.1 
	Peter Green, Vickie Whorton, Emma Musticone, Jackie Hull.
	

	2
	Minutes of previous meeting
	

	2.1
2.2

2.3
	5.4 – “It has been reported by some CSD staff that there are some inconsistencies and unfairness regarding working over the Christmas and new year period. JB confirmed that staff will not be able to take leave at this time” 

RF has asked the staff if they feel the need to take this to grievance.

5.6 – “JB advised staff need to be pro-active when considering out of time urgent cases and upgrading them on a case to case basis. JB confirmed happy for supervisors to make that decision” 

It was queried what the process should be. Supervisors are having difficulty in doing so when CSD are already in the case.
JB’s response was that staff need to be dynamic and do what is required depending on the circumstances that day with regards to activity, staffing etc.
5.7 – “Road staff have raised trends in different teams approach to controlling. JB advised we are trying to be consistent”

JB reiterated that as a team, we are trying to be consistent but it is natural as human beings that we will all react and work in different ways to some degree. The only answer that would solve this completely would be to introduce auto-dispatch. JB confirmed that specific inconsistencies that are dealt with inappropriately will be picked up and as always, these should be highlighted to the EOC Commanders to follow up.


	

	3
	Actions arising 

	

	3.1
3.2

3.3

3.4

3.5

3.6

3.7

3.8

3.9

3.10

3.11


	Item 1 – Complete. AG has met with Staffordshire Police and issues have been addressed.

Item 2 – Ongoing. EOC review has been rearranged to take place in January due to winter and festive pressures.

Item 3 – Complete. Staff side have been provided space within the RCC.

Item 4 – Ongoing. JB has details for the PTS contracts but now has to go through and understand these in more depth. 

Item 5 – Ongoing. Proposal is to look at using same method as ops for the booking of leave. JB asked that he be given some time until mid-January to work on this and draw up the process in further detail.

Item 6 – Complete. JC has spoken to the member of staff regarding issues with  end of shift tasking that were raised.

Item 7 – Ongoing. Uniform are awaiting a delivery of stock. JC and AG to email staff to update them of the situation and those who wish to order skirts can now do so.
Item 8 – Complete. Deep clean has also been organised for Tollgate EOC.

Item 9 – Ongoing. Meeting required to discuss ARP risk assessment. JB, Matt Brown and RF to be included.
Item 10 – Ongoing. LP requires details of call audits from RF so that she can look into issues at Tollgate. JB and AG confirmed that QA’s are being completed and that any inconsistencies are being dealt with.

Item 11 – Ongoing. VW has developed protocols for call audit tool and welfare calls for CSD with the clinical team. LP will ask VW to provide an update on where they are with releasing this.
	JC/AG

LB

LP/VW

	4
	General update 
	

	4.1
4.2

4.3

4.4


	Activity is high and on average 6% over forecast. 
More student Paramedics will come into the system over next 2 weeks which will boost staffing in ops over the festive period. These staff will however go back into the classroom in the new year.

New Call Assessors should be coming into the system over the next week as they pass their assessments and JB has secured recruitment for a further 30 Call Assessors in the New Year.

Gold are in operation 7 days per week continuing into the first week of January.
	

	5
	AOB
	

	5.1
5.2

5.3

5.4

5.5

5.6

5.7

5.8

5.9

5.10

5.11

5.12

5.13
	JB advised that he is not in a position to fill Supervisor vacancy until the EOC review has taken place with the CEO.
The way in which calls are presenting has changed. Regardless of geography, the next available call assessor will receive the call. The only exception to this being network issues and each site will receive their own calls.

Staff side raised that there are still on-going issues regarding silent dispatch of RRV’s. JC confirmed that the process was invoked and spot checks are taking place each shift to try and address this. It was confirmed that CFR’s should also receive these updates. SH to provide AG with specific details at TG so that he can follow up.
It was raised that the delayed assign process in the ARP trial is not being followed at TG. JB agreed to follow this up.

SH raised the topic of “no patient should be kept waiting” and that as a result of this, resources are being tasked to cases of a long distance. The concern is that no conversations are taking place before the crew is utilised. JB was under the impression that conversations were taking place but these were probably between the Duty Managers. JC and AG to reiterate the importance of communication to the teams.
SH provided some examples to JB where ASO’s in C&W and Staffordshire are not being helpful/proactive. JB will take this to Nick Henry.

JB confirmed that the Trust are looking for a new standby point in Birmingham City centre to replace Aston.
RF queried what the process is when a caller doesn’t want an ambulance to attend. LP confirmed that the ambulance can be cancelled but this would obviously depend on the situation and the patient’s condition. RF to send LP details of a call audit where a Call Assessor was marked down for not speaking to the patient before cancelling the ambulance.

It was queried why C1 patients are changing to C2 when a crew books in attendance. LP asked for specific examples from RF so that she could look into the reasons why.

Staff side asked for clarification around what is acceptable probing during a call. Some Call Assessors feel that they have been scored unfairly in their audits based on probing. Again, LP asked for specific examples so that she could follow them up, and added that any staff who feel that their audits have been scored unfairly should be referred back to Lynne O’Connor so that she can review them.

Staff side asked for an update regarding the new chairs for the rest room. JB will chase up and is happy to remove the vending machines with the support of staff side.

JB confirmed that he is looking into concerns that some Dispatchers were not considered for Christmas annual leave. JC and RF to meet and go through the list of staff to determine if any staff can be accommodated.

A concern was raised that staff side are still not being invited to attend RCA and SI investigations. LB to email Sue Green to request that EOC staff side are invited for future investigations which are directly related to EOC.
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